
STATEMENT OF COMMISSIONER MIGNON L. CLYBURN

Re: Wireless Carrier Usage Alerts to Prevent Bill Shock (October 17, 2012)

Last year, upon the announcement of the voluntary effort to alert mobile customers about 
service overages, I mentioned that the most important aspect is that CTIA’s members agreed that 
the FCC should track their compliance with these measures.  So, it is great to hear that each 
participating carrier has satisfied its obligations to provide at least two of the four required types 
of alerts.  Additionally, they are on track to provide all four alerts by the April 2013 deadline.  
However, it remains my hope that the Commission will not hesitate to act, if despite these 
voluntary efforts, enforcement actions are still necessary to protect consumers.  I commend Steve 
Largent, of CTIA, for showing continued leadership on this issue and I want to thank Bill 
Freedman and Kris Monteith for this morning’s presentation.”    


